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1 PURPOSE 
 

1.1   To seek permission for a redevelopment project based on borough council –owned 
land at Towneley Gardens in Longridge. 

 
1.2     Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities: 
 

• Community Objectives – to support the community in enhancing the built 
environment in Longridge 

 
• Corporate Priorities -  to encourage economic development throughout the 

borough, with specific focus on tourism 
 

2 PROJECT PROPOSAL 

A request has been received from Longridge Community Partnership for the Council’s 
agreement to the submission of a funding bid for a redevelopment scheme for Towneley 
Gardens. 
 
The partnership is aware that Tesco’s local community grants scheme is available for 
funded projects across Greater Manchester, Pennine Lancashire, and High Peak 
districts.  
 
An expression of interest has been submitted, and the partnership has until 11 January 
2016 to complete the full application. 
 
Although the Tesco scheme has driven progress on the bid so far, the partnership 
recognises that the bid may be unsuccessful, so other potential funding opportunities 
have been identified. 
 
In completing the formal application, the partnership is obliged to provide evidence that 
the landowner is in agreement with the project, or the bid will be considered ineligible. 
 
Attached at Appendix A is the project proposal, prepared by Angela Harrison for the 
partnership.  As well as explaining what the project entails and the expected benefits, 
the document includes a brief resumé of the development and the work of the Longridge 
Community Partnership. 

 
3 RISK ASSESSMENT 
 
  The approval of this report may have the following implications: 

 

DECISION 
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• Resources – The Council is not asked to underwrite or to resource the proposed 
scheme.  Depending on the extent of the redevelopment, there could be some 
effect on maintenance regimes, but those are not anticipated to be substantial.  

 
• Technical, Environmental, and Legal – No risks have been identified 
 
• Political – No risks have been identified.  The project appears to have the support 

of Longridge Town Council, so a positive decision should enhance the relationship 
between authorities. 

 
• Reputation – No significant risks have been identified.  There is some risk that a 

view could emerge that the Council should be the body leading the redevelopment 
but, given the Council’s dearth of capital resources, and the anticipated reduction in 
revenue funding next year, such criticism can be answered reasonably. 

 
5 RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE 
 
 Approves in principle the Towneley Gardens and Bowling Green development.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
JOHN C HEAP    
DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES   
 
 
 
BACKGROUND PAPERS 
Project proposal – Towneley Gardens and Bowling Green Area Development:  
- attached as Appendix A to this report. 
 
 
For further information, please ask for John Heap 01200 414461  
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